November 8, 2020

10:30 a.m.

PRELUDE "Aubade" by James Mansfield

CALL TO WORSHIP (paraphrased from Psalm 78):

Leader: Listen, dear friends, to God's truth;

People: We will bend our ears to what God tells us.

Leader: We can not keep this to ourselves

People: we're passing it along to the next

Congretion. Cod's fame and fortune

Generation - God's fame and fortune.

PRAISE SONG "Seek Ye First" v. 1 by Karen Lafferty

CALL TO CONFESSION

PRAYER OF CONFESSION (unison)

Loving God, Both we and our ancestors have sinned, have done wickedly. We have chosen to follow false gods like our ego and our desires. Help us, Lord, to be more on following You and be more loving in all we say, think and do. Amen.

ASSURANCE OF PARDON

Leader: Even as we all have sinned

People: You, Lord, continue to love all creation and bring

us to Your Sabbath.

Leader: You, Lord, continue to forgive us and hold us in Your

loving family,

People: And lead us as we confess and repent.

PRAYER OF ILLUMINATION

SCRIPTURE Joshua 24:14-26

CHILDREN'S TIME

SPECIAL MUSIC "You Are My King" (Amazing Love)

by Billy J. Foote sung by Scott Miller

SERMON "Make Your Choice"

PRAYER TIME-THANKSGIVING AND PASTORAL

LORD'S PRAYER

Our Father, who art in heaven, hallowed be thy name. Thy kingdom come. Thy will be done, on earth as it is in heaven. Give us this day our daily bread. And forgive us our debts, as we forgive our debtors. And lead us not into temptation but deliver us from evil. For thine is the kingdom, and the power and the glory forever. Amen.

HYMN No. 450 "Lord, Speak to Me" v. 1

BENEDICTION

POSTLUDE "Postlude on Webb" by Jason Payne

Seek Ye First

Verse 1:

Seek ye first the kingdom of God And His righteousness, And all these things shall be added unto you – Allelu, Alleluia!

Refrain:

Alleluia, Alleluia, Alleluia, Alleluia!

CCLI Song # 1352

Karen Lafferty

© 1972 CCCM Music (Admin. by Brentwood-Benson Music Publishing, Inc.) Universal Music - Brentwood Benson Publishing (Admin. by Brentwood-Benson Music Publishing, Inc.)

For use solely with the SongSelect®. Terms of Use. All rights reserved. www.ccli.com

CCLI License # 2667483

Lord, Speak to Me

Verse 1:

Lord, speak to me, that I may speak In living echoes of Thy tone; As Thou hast sought, so let me seek Thy erring children lost and lone. Amen.

Text: Frances Ridley Havergal

Music: Canonbury by Robert Schumann

REQUEST FOR VOLUNTEERS

If you would like to volunteer to work with the Nominations Committee please contact Dale or Jack.

If you would like to volunteer to be an elder please contact Dale or Jack.

THANKSGIVING BASKETS

Please consider supporting the Thanksgiving Basket project this year with a financial donation. Make your check payable to the "Dryden Presbyterian Church" and put "Thanksgiving Baskets" in the memo. All proceeds will be given to the Kitchen Cupboard to purchase the items needed. Thank you for your support.

REFRIGERATOR CLEANING

The fellowship kitchen refrigerator will be turned to a freezer for placement of the Thanksgiving turkeys. If you have items in the refrigerator please remove them by November 11th.

Please read and review the Protect Yourself from COVID 19 and Stop the Spread of Germs

<u>Stay current by visiting</u><u>www.ny.gov/coronavirus</u>

Pastor Dale Francis- Contact Information dale@dppjjc.com or (1-814-739-9537)farm cell phone: 607-793-1852

Community Food Support

The needs in the community are continuing and with the cold weather there will be changes to how the Blue Pantry system works as well as to the annual Thanksgiving and Christmas basket programs. Since Mary and I are the coordinators of the Dryden Service Unit of the Salvation Army all of these things are rolling together at the same time. We obviously need to revise how the annual bell ringing campaign works. We have been working directly with the leaders at the Ithaca Salvation Army (who are fantastic supporters of our community) to create "virtual" and "texting" options for donations during this unusual year. I have spoken with the folks at Clark's who will let us ring the bell - but with some new restrictions. We have spent all the funds we collected last year (and most likely some additional funds) so the need to maximize this year's fundraising campaign is vital. I will be sending out my normal "letter" via email in a day or two to ask for support of the kettle drive. I hope that you will be able to continue to support our efforts and share information with your congregations.

Thanks again for all you are doing!!

Charlie Hart